To: The Committee Secretary

Senate Legal and Constitutional References Committee

Parliament House

Canberra ACT 2600

Australia

Dear Sir/Madam,

This submission is in response to the invitation for public comment as part of the Committee's Inquiry into Australian Expatriates.

I have been working off and on overseas in West Africa in the petroleum exploration industry for the last three years and have been struck by the number of Aussies working permanently overseas in this industry. At a rough estimate the Aussies on offshore rigs run at about 1 to 3% of personnel. Their occupations range from manual workers through electricians and similar trades to senior managers. As the senate may know these people typically work a 28 day on, 28 day off cycle and can and do live anywhere in the world.

The one theme that I heard is that almost all these Aussie expats choose not to live in Australia because of the tax treatment they face. Yet most would prefer to live here as they see Australia the best place to live as well as it being home. Moreover many expats from other countries who I met with these Aussies expressed a desire to live here if the tax regime was more friendly and, in particular this came from those who had had short stays here with the rigs.

Given there are hundreds of such rig crews around the world it would seem to me there is a lost opportunity for Australia in its loss of what are extremely well paid persons. The potential overseas derivable income alone from these sorts of people must be significant currently but the potential must exist to grow this as an industry as globalisation of the labour market increases.

An example of the potential benefits is Tunisia who have made the expat worker a major export industry.

Yours faithfully

James Ian Jamieson

Nedlands WA

